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Dear Families,

Once again, you will see from this newsletter that the students have had an amazing start to the 
new academic year and all our new starters have settled in lovely. Staff have worked extremely hard 
this term to create fun and exciting learning opportunities. We hope you enjoy looking through this 
newsletter and our social media sites.

Since returning in September, we have had a number of extensive works going on across the Trust 
to improve the provision for our current and future learners. These developments help us to continue 
to meet the needs of our SEND community.  It has been a very exciting month at the Academy with 
our new modular build being craned in. Internal fittings are now taking place and we are on track for 
completion early March. We have included photographs of the modular extension on page 19.

In addition to this, the school has had additional toilets and changing rooms created and at the Sixth 
Form, we have created an extra teaching space.  At Catcote Futures, modifications have also taken 
place to create an extra classroom. Additionally, we have created a new Employability Training Hub in 
the town centre to accommodate further growth within our STEPs programme.  We are also pleased 
to announce that our shop in the town centre has moved to a prime location upstairs near Iceland.  

There have been a lot of disruptions for students and staff whilst these developments have taken 
place and I would like to thank the staff for all their hard work and to all the students for the way that 
they have coped with these big changes.

Have a lovely Christmas and we look forward to welcoming all students back in the new year on 
Tuesday 4th January.

Mrs Greig 
(CEO)



Digital Media

A group of students from the Catcote 6th Form’s 
digital media group “Catcote spotlight” have 
partnered with Hartlepool CECA at St Hilds School 
to use their fantastic facilities, which include an 
incredible green screen room and recording studio. 
Their intent is to create a monthly mini comedy 
sketch show.
 
 Under the guidance of Mr Stephen Hann and Miss 
Emma Booth, the show will be set up to feature two 
regular “news” anchors, “Oliver Swellneck and “Ethan 
Wiener” played by Brandon and Dylan respectively. 
The duo will play host to a variety of musical 
performances, mock news reports and a selection of 
comedy sketches all created, written and acted out by 
our very own 6th Form students.
 
Brandon Phillips a student from S3 said,
“I love going to the CECA and using their facilities; 
they are immense, it’s amazing sitting at an empty 
desk with Dylan and watching it all back on the 
screen prompter with a news studio effect laid over 
it… it looks totally unreal”.
 
The sketch show will take a while to put together 
and film but, with the help and technical wizardry of 
CECAs ICT and Media technician, Chris Miller, it will 
definitely be something worth waiting for!

Bring on the new year!

Creative Arts

The KS4 students at Sixth Form have taken part in 
a creative arts project to collectively host an art 
exhibition to showcase their art work. Students 
have developed their individual styles to create 
two-dimensional designs and apply them into three-
dimensional artworks.
The students have enjoyed taster sessions studying 
drawing, painting, collage and photography. 

The creative arts work related learning group have 
enjoyed recycling 12” Vinyl using collage techniques 
and mixed media along with their own interests. The 
students have created business cards and post cards, 
they are hoping to host a preview day and open the 
exhibition to parents and carers. Students are hoping 
to exhibit professionally at a local art gallery for 
future projects.

Cinema Trip

The students in the Yellow and Blue pathway were 
very excited to go to the Film Festival at Vue Cinema 
to see Boss Baby 2. All the students and staff 
thoroughly enjoyed the morning and it was so nice to 
be back together as a full pathway.



Performing Arts

In November, Performing Arts students enjoyed 
a fantastic workshop, run by Performing Arts 
students from Brinkburn 6th Form College. The 
students watched a sneak preview of their upcoming 
production of Peter Pan, then had a go performing 
their own scenes, singing one of the songs from the 
show and learning a dance routine. The students 
were absolutely brilliant and all joined in to do 
Catcote proud! A big thank you to everybody who 
made this wonderful experience happen!

Halloween

Students had a spooky time celebrating Halloween. 
Students dressed up for the day, enjoyed a sensory 
story called ‘Walking Through The Storm’, had a 
Halloween walk through the school, played Donut 
Bobbing and had a hot chocolate.



Brook Sessions

This term, students have had sessions with sexual 
health and wellbeing experts Brook. Brook has been 
at the forefront of providing wellbeing and sexual 
health support for young people for over 50 years.  
Their services in local communities, education 
programmes, training for professionals and 
campaigning work means that young people are 
better equipped to make positive and healthy lifestyle 
choices. 
Brook is an online resource that anyone can access 
for advice, support or information@Brook.org.uk. 
KS3 discussed healthy relationships, recognising 
abuse, peer pressure and internet safety. 
KS4 students discussed contraception, sexual health 
and consent. 
Students gained valuable information on all of the 
topics discussed. 
 
We look forward to Brook visiting again next term. 

ASB - Knife Crime

Students in KS3 and KS4 had the opportunity this 
term to listen to a fantastic guest speaker in school.  
Eric Barrett, the school liaison officer for Cleveland 
Police, came in to talk to students about Anti-Social 
Behaviour and knife crime. In the first assembly, 
students listened to what Anti-Social Behaviour is 
and discussed the harassment, alarm and distress 
it causes to others. They were then shown the 
process that someone goes through when they are 
arrested. This was demonstrated by students having 
the opportunity to dress up in role play situations. 
Students had a great time and really enjoyed the 
morning, learning lots of facts and new information 
about ASB and the role of the police force. 
In the second assembly, students listened to what 
Knife Crime is and discussed the cost implications to 
the community when knife crime occurs.
We look forward to seeing Eric again next term 
discussing hate crime.  

Catcote Moves
Catcote Student Council are starting a campaign in 
school to increase student participation in sports 
and physical activity. They have decided on a slogan 
of “Catcote Moves” and a photographer has been in 
school to take photographs of students taking part in 

various activities. 
These photos will 
be used to help our 
campaign and will be 
added on posters and 
banners along with our 
new slogan.



Ice Festival

Students at Catcote took part in an inclusive Ice 
Festival co-ordinated by Tees Valley Sport and Funded 
by Panathlon Challenge.
30 students attended this event at Billingham Forum 
Ice Rink and for many of these students, it was their 
first time on the ice. Everyone had an absolutely 
fantastic time skating and we look forward to other 
sporting events next year.

Tennis

Students in class 9 and class 12 at Catcote have 
been taking part in Tennis sessions delivered by 
coach, Vicky Evans. They have been practicing lots 
of different skills and have visited the tennis courts 
on Eldon Grove. Students have really enjoyed these 
sessions, developing their knowledge of tennis and 
improving their fitness levels.
@eldongrovetennis
@SmashingCoach

Football Event
This term, students took part in a Football Festival 
held at Dyke House School. Students practiced 
various football skills during the morning event and 
finished with a match and penalties. 
Everyone really enjoyed the activities; not even the 
rain stopped us from having an amazing time! 



Power walk for Pudsey!

In November, students in Yellow and Blue Pathway 
completed their annual ramble to Ward Jackson Park 
to raise money for Children in Need. Classes across 
the pathways enjoyed lots of Pudsey Bear themed 
arts and crafts, stories and games and then finished 
the week off with a walk to Ward Jackson Park. 
Everyone looked fantastic in their Pudsey inspired 
outfits and art work. We would like to say a HUGE 
thank you for everyone’s support and generosity that 
allowed us to raise £270.50 for a fantastic cause.

Lantern Walk

Our annual Lantern Walk 
returned this year and, 
although the weather 
stopped us from going to 
Summerhill, it didn’t stop 
us having fun! Students 
were given a lantern 
and had a fantastic time 
decorating them in their 
classes. All classes came 
together to hang up 
their lanterns in the hall. 
Students all tried extremely 
hard with their singing and 
signing and enjoyed a hot 
chocolate and a biscuit.

Singing Hands Christmas Show

Classes in the Yellow and Blue pathway were invited 
to watch the ‘Singing Hands Christmas Show’. 
Suzanne and Tracey from Singing Hands sang all 
of our favourite Christmas songs and all students 
thoroughly enjoyed singing, signing and dancing 
along. 



Catcote Signs

This year, Catcote Academy have formed their very 
own ‘Catcote Signs’ group in school. Students and 
staff have worked very hard throughout the first term 
to record, sign and send out videos, via social media 
to get parents, carers and families involved, within 
our community. The students are proud of their 
signing achievements and we hope you will continue 
to watch their videos and learn more signs as the 
year goes on!

Vegetable Share
As part of our Enterprise challenges this 
year, our students were challenged to try 
something new. All classes were given a bag 
of vegetables from the school garden – which 

Macmillan

S1 made cakes, cookies and cheese and onion pasties 
for their coffee morning. They also held a special 
raffle. They were in charge of collecting the money 
for Macmillan Coffee morning so went around school 
to collect money and to ask people if they wanted 
to buy raffle tickets. We raised a total of £365 as a 
school.

had been sown 
by our students 
before the 
summer - and 
challenged to 
make something 
new with the 
vegetables. The 
students did 
amazing and 
produced some 
fantastic food to 
share with each 
other. 

Great North Run

The successful running during this year’s Great North 
Run has inspired more staff to take up the challenge! 
Catcote Academy and Catcote Futures are joining 
forces and entering 9 staff to the Great North Run in 
2022. We will be setting up a GoFundMe in support 
of Catcote Parents and Friends in the new year, 
so please support us in our endeavour - the more 
money we raise, the faster we’ll run! Good luck to 
all the staff adding a 13 mile run to their New Year’s 
resolutions!



Elf Day

All classes across the Academy had a great time 
raising money for Alzheimers on Elf Day. Classes 
made Christmas ornaments to hang on the main 
Christmas tree in the hall. The Yellow and Blue 
pathway had a special Christmas assembly where we 
practiced Christmas signed songs and everyone had a 
great time! We would like to say a massive thank you 
for all the donations and support! We managed to 
raise £192 for this great cause!! 

Project Christmas Card

Link 1 took part in Project Christmas Card 2021 for 
The Home Library Service at Hartlepool Borough 
Council. They spent time getting inspired for Christ-
mas, visiting the reindeers and looking at Christmas 
themes for creating small batches of handmade 
Christmas cards for the Home Library to give out to 
over 400 elderly or housebound people at Christmas.

Snow Day
Students had a great time playing in the snow! We 
made a snowman, threw some snowballs and had fun 
on some homemade sledges! 



Hope Centre

As part of a mental health topic, S2 went to visit 
the Hope Centre in Middlesbrough to find out what 
services they offered. The centre offers refugees and 
asylum seekers basic courses to help them integrate 
into our local community. One of the refugees offered 
to explain to the students how she had come to live 
in England and some of the tragic experiences she 
had encountered along the way. 
S2 would love to go back to the centre to find out 
more about the journeys of these refugees and asy-
lum seekers. 

Northern Stars

S2 went to visit Northern Stars in Thornaby, a 
performing arts company for adults with special 
needs. Catcote students not only joined in with some 
of their dances, but actually taught the professional 
performers some moves of their own! S2 students 
taught the Northern Stars team a routine that 
they had perfected during lockdown and the team 
absolutely loved it!

Aladdin

Class 2 and Class 4 students visited Billingham Forum 
to see the amazing Aladdin pantomime! 
The students thoroughly enjoyed the dancing and 
singing sensation.  
They had chocolates, crisps and lots of other lovely 
treats as they watched the show. 
They already cannot wait to book again next year!. 

Christmas activities and 
fundraising

Class 2 students have taken part in lots of Christmas 
activities and crafts. They particularly enjoyed playing 
Christmas games such as throwing the rings onto the 
inflatable tree and Turkey mask! 
In order to raise money for new classroom resources, 
Class 2 staff and students made up lots of Christmas 
hampers and sold raffle tickets. Class 2 want to say 
a massive thank you to Tesco and Morrisons who 
kindly  donated 
foods such as 
chocolate and 
biscuits to add to 
the hampers. They 
raised a whopping 
£444!! Thank you 
to everyone who 
donated. 



CF1 new Staff

This year has seen the arrival of three new members 
of staff working with the learners of CF1. Two of them 
were existing TA’s from across college, and the other 
is brand new to Catcote.
Lisa Wild, who joined us from the Taking the Lead 
pathway has quickly adapted to life in CF1 and has 
formed a real bond with all learners. She said “I really 
love it in CF1! I enjoy the mix of hard work in the 
nurturing atmosphere. The students are inspirational 
and I look forward to every day!”

Curious Beasts

The theme for the Autumn term in CF1 has been 
studying monsters and other strange beasties! We 
had great fun learning about the Loch Ness Monster, 
including his murky, watery habitat and the wider 
theme of Scotland!
This was a great excuse to make our own pottery 
Nessies, do some Scottish dancing and taste a range 
of tasty treats such as porridge, highland toffee 
and (sadly whiskey-free) cranachan! Of course, our 
spiritual Scottish duo, Grant and Fraser, really got on 
board with this topic and worked their little sporrans 
off.

Next, we learned about a particularly grotty witch 
called Webster, who was trying to make an Ugly 
Potion out of pieces of the students of CF1 – a strand 
of Warren’s hair, one of Chloe’s fingernails, even a 
drop of sweat from Jayne’s sock - the cheek of it all! 
This led to potion making, scary ghosts, gooey slime 
and various magic spells! We fear that new CF1 TA 
Angela has been turned into a frog, but no one dares 
ask her.
Our third curious beast was a mean, green genie!  
This meant that the learners in CF1 could rub the 
magic lamp and make a wish! Nadesh wished for 
lights and music, while James got a new car and 
Caitlin got some new storybooks. Truly magical!

Our final magical creature was Norbert the Green-
Nosed Reindeer. This musical, festive tale tells the 
story of Rudolph’s brother Norbert, who has a rather 
heavy cold. Cue a sneeze into Santa’s face, a crashed 
sleigh and a bunch of broken presents! Luckily, we 
had Daryll and Reece to help us put the toys back 
together. Ho ho ho!

Also joining us from the Taking the Lead pathway is 
Caroline Johns who joined the class in November. 
Caroline, originally from Croydon said “It’s a really 
lovely teaching environment. Everyone has been so 
welcoming and the students are just amazing!”

Finally, new member of staff Angela joined us in 
September, quickly making a big impact in the class. 
Before working at Catcote, Angela worked at Jesmond 
Gardens. When asked her favourite thing about life in 
CF1, she said “We are already a very close little family 
and I enjoy the variety of activities we do. Every day is 
fun, I couldn’t ask for more!”



Inclusive Stories

We are very proud to announce that highly respected special needs company 
Inclusive Technology will be releasing a major storytelling portal early next year, 
featuring the stories of Catcote Futures teacher Pete Wells. ‘Inclusive Stories’ will be 
an ever-expanding library of special Multi-Sensory Stories that focus on topics and 
issues pertinent to the world of special needs. Pete’s stories are already used widely, 
but it seems that this audience is going to grow significantly!

Pete said “I’ve been working on this project for nearly three years with Inclusive 

Parents can get a sneak peek at a couple of the stories here: https://www.helpkidzlearn.com/inclusive-stories-
coming-soon

Technology and I’m absolutely delighted with the results! It really is a dream come true and I can’t wait for 
children and adults across the globe to benefit from what we’ve done. It’s a huge thrill to see the stories I’ve 
been writing and telling for so many years being professionally animated and narrated. I feel as a special needs 
community, we are often an afterthought, or given second rate resources, so it’s wonderful to finally have 
something that has been made just for us!”

Of course, over that time, the learners at Catcote Futures have been able to test out the new software, and its 
many resources. Student Anthony said “I love the stories! They are funny and have good songs. My favourite is 
Webster Witch!”

The stories deal with a wide range of topics that are relevant to learners with special needs, including things 
like diversity, health and hygiene, communication, physiotherapy, bullying, appropriate behaviour and lots, lots 
more! 



CF3 Wheel of Fortune

Throughout the term, learners in CF3 have been 
putting their functional communication and 
calculation skills into practice during their fun, weekly 
game of ‘Wheel of Fortune!’ 

The intrepid learners have taken turns to touch the 
whiteboard, use counting or matching skills to find 
the corresponding number that the wheel lands on! 
Then, they have to wait to discover what is inside the 
numbered box.

Teacher Phil said “The learners really enjoy the 
session and it employs so many important skills! 
Students enjoy it when the staff join in too, taking 
their turn to experience what is inside the box!” 
A special mention goes to Benjamin who has 
tolerated all of the textures used within the sessions 
and has sat with his peers during the whole activity. 
Wow!

Trainspotting with CF5

As part of their community sessions, CF5 have been 
out and about to some local areas to improve their 
orientation skills. The highlight for many members 
of the class was seeing the trains passing on their 
journeys up and down the country.

They have found a great spot on the Hart to Haswell 
walkway. They often stand on the bridge to get a 
really good view. This term, they have seen the 
Whitby/Hexham service and the LNER Test train, 
causing much, much excitement.

Caravan

As Catcote Futures returned back to some form 
of normality after the Covid outbreak, they were 
delighted that the students in the ‘Taking the Lead’ 
pathway were able to return to selecting their own 
choice of lessons. As such, eight students chose to go 
to the caravan all day on a Wednesday.

As part of the caravan curriculum, the students learn 
a range of independent living skills including various 
forms of cleaning, bed making and safely making a 
range of hot and cold drinks.
The students also take part in physical activities, 
taking long walks around the caravan site and 
learning about, and using, the different facilities in 
and around the site. 
The students are looking forward to continuing to 
perfect their skills next term, and to returning to 
swimming after the Easter Break!.



A HUGE Thank You

Catcote Futures Enterprise would like to thank all staff, parents, carers and learners, from the bottom 
of their hearts, for their continued support in purchasing their amazing products. This has helped 
them achieve an unbelievable profit of over £2000, from this term alone. This allows the opportunity 
to provide rewards and experiences for the wonderful learners throughout the college, all year round.

CF7 - Love to be Sweet

In their Enterprise project this term, CF7 have been amazing making sweet 
boxes! These lovingly constructed boxes contain several bars of delicious 
chocolate and a variety of sweets. This has involved making the learners 
employ a range of important skills, such as counting the bars out, using 
hand-eye coordination and following instructions to create the boxes as 
well as working independently to add the all important Catcote Futures 
sticker. 
The class has had lots of fun doing this, wrapping the boxes and working as 
a team to get them made. Go Team CF7!



Heugh Battery Museum

This term, a group of learners from Catcote Futures, 
have been working with the Heugh Battery Museum, 
working around World War 1 and careers which were 
taken by ladies while the males were on war duty. 
The learners have taken part in sessions in college, 
had visitors from the Heugh Battery Museum, as well 
as visiting this fascinating museum on the Headland.

The class really enjoyed learning about life during 
WW1. They learned exactly what life was like in the 
trenches and what jobs would have been available 
at the time. They then also looked at what roles may 
be needed in a museum and began discussions about 
what they would enjoy about this role, what skills 
they would need and what the challenges may be. 

When visiting the Museum, they then got to see 
those roles in action while having a tour around the 
museum and the café. This also gave them a good 
understanding of the difference in jobs and life 
between WW1 and now, realising how Hartlepool has 
changed. 

The learners also raised money to purchase their own 
wreaths to lay while taking part in the Remembrance 
Day ceremony at the Cenotaph on Sunday 14th 
November. They held a 2-minute silence, followed by 
the Remembrance Day parade.

Can Cook, Will Cook

Super teacher in training, Jodie has been running an 
excellent cooking school as part of Friday options this 
term. Jodie is a skilled cake decorator and has been 
passing some of her skills onto the lucky learners of 
Catcote Futures. 

They have taken part in making and decorating 
sweet and savoury treats of their choice, which has 
been excellent for communication skills. During the 
sessions, the learners made chocolate logs, cupcakes, 
pizzas and many more exciting foods. 

Each week Staff chose a ‘Baker of the Week’ based 
on their engagement and participation in the session. 
The baker of the week earns a prestigious ‘Baker of 
the Week’ apron, a proud moment for any student. 
The winner gets to wear the apron for the entire 
session, the following week.

We hope to 
continue with 
this link and work 
towards a take-
over day, with the 
learners getting the 
chance to work in 
the museum itself. 
This has been a 
brilliant opportunity 
to build confidence, 
communication 
skills and experience 
different working 
environments. 



Employment Training Hub

This term saw our STEPs programme and Supported 
Internship programme move into their very own base 
named ‘The Employment Training Hub.’  
The hub is based upstairs, in Middleton Grange 
Shopping Centre, close to Home Bargains. The STEPs 
programme has expanded every year and the new 
hub is a much larger space which has been identified 
specifically for learning/training in preparation for 
adulthood and the world of work.
A big thank you goes out to Mark Rycraft and his 
team for their continued support of Catcote and 
facilitating a fantastic opportunity for the students 
to learn and reach their full potential, whilst getting 
them ready for the world of work. 

Mary Lamberts

Dylan’s Supported Internship update, Autumn 2021

Dylan began his Supported Internship this academic 
year at Mary Lamberts restaurant in the town centre. 
He has made great progress resulting in his work 
days being increased from one to two days per week 
starting in the new year. 

Dylan has gained not only invaluable work 
experience, his confidence in his own abilities and 
achievements has grown enormously. Dylan said 
“I really feel like part of a team and I am learning 
new skills every week, I am enjoying going to work”. 
Dylan’s supervisor’s have also expressed how 
impressed they are with him. 
They have informed Dylan’s job coach that he is 
always on time, that he has a fantastic work ethic and 
he is using his own initiative when he sees something 
which needs to be done. 

Well done Dylan and thank you to the staff and 
customers at Mary Lamberts.

One of the many frustrating aspects of the COVID 
pandemic, is the effect that it’s had on transitions for 
some of our learners. The staff and students of CF1 
have been eagerly awaiting the transition of a new 
pupil to our class called Reece. Thankfully, in Decem-
ber, Reece finally got to experience his new classroom 
and meet his new friends at Catcote Futures. He had 
a fun day taking part in the Sensory Story, enjoying 
some physiotherapy and using switches to make 
some delicious Christmas puddings for his family. 
The visit was very successful and we look forward to 
welcoming Reece full time in January!

New Student



Independent Travel

Jack joined the STEPs programme in September and 
had never travelled anywhere independently. He 
began his travel training the first week of attendance 
with job coach, Sue Currell. Sue supported Jack 
closely and has slowly stepped back, as Jack is gaining 
in skills and confidence. 

Jack has made great progress and has almost 
completed his training. In the new year, Jack will 
demonstrate safe use and good practice using his 
mobile phone whilst travelling to ‘check in’ with the 
staff and his family. This will then signify the end of 
his travel training and he will be coming into college 
completely independently.

NeVR Lab Virtual World

The STEPs Group 2 learners have had a tour of the 
amazing NeVR Labs this term and were then lucky 
enough to have a two-hour workshop, where they 
were able to experience everything virtual NeVR 
Labs had to offer. The learners had the opportunity 
to communicate with unfamiliar people, in a new 
environment, trying several new things. These skills 
are all part of our ENTERPRISE/CORRECT skills which 
the learners transfer into the world of work.
The NeVR Labs was created by Alice House Hospice to 
raise funds and to build a community of gamers and 
non-gamers alike. The staff couldn’t have been more 
accommodating and welcoming to our learners and 
gave them an opportunity they will never forget.
This fantastic facility can be booked out by the 
general public and has sessions available during the 
evening and on a weekend.



Special Event Committee

Catcote Futures ‘Special Events Committee’ have been very busy since their return to college in September. 
The group, comprising of eight learners and three members of staff, have been responsible for several, highly 
impactful whole college events throughout this first term.

We began the academic year with an event very close to our hearts, the MacMillan Coffee Morning, held 
on Wednesday 29th September. Due to Covid, Catcote Futures were unable to invite parents to join in the 
celebrations. Instead, the learners cleverly decided to create cake boxes to sell and raise money for the 
MacMillan charity. Each cake box cost just £3 and contained 4 cakes, lovingly created by learners from around 
the college. Over 65 boxes were sold, and the learners received amazing feedback from the parents and carers 
that bought them. Thank you to EVERYONE who bought one.

On the day, learners were invited to wear something brightly coloured. Each class had the opportunity to visit 
the Bistro and spend some time enjoying a cup of tea and a cake with their classmates. The day was a huge 
success and Catcote Futures raised a fantastic £260 for the MacMillan charity. 

For our second event, the learners decided they wanted to do something to commemorate Remembrance 
Day. It was voted that Catcote Futures Special Events Committee would take part in the Remembrance Day 
Parade at Victory Square on Sunday 14th November. The learners studying History also decided they would 
like to take part in the parade at The Headland. 

The learners created an Enterprise hamper and sold raffle tickets to raise money to buy three different poppy 
wreath, each displaying the Catcote Futures logo in the centre. One of the wreath was displayed in Catcote 
Futures reception for all the learners to see.

The second wreath was taken by the first group to the Headland parade. The third wreath was taken to 
the town centre and four learners attended on Remembrance Sunday, supported by members of staff. The 
learners marched alongside numerous other organisations and took part in the two minutes silence. The 
learners laid the wreath on behalf of Catcote Futures on the memorial.  The learners were a true credit to 
Catcote Futures throughout the parades and we would also like to say a big thank you to the staff for giving up 
their time to help and support this event.

The final event organised this term was for Children in Need. The learners decided to organise a range of 
activities across the afternoon of Friday 19th November. A walk with Pudsey was organised around the local 
area, with learners taking a bear on their walk and taking photos of local landmarks. Other learners took part 
in Pudsey themed art challenges, including creating their own eye patches and a life size picture of Pudsey 
bear. The learners displayed fantastic team work and creativity when making Catcote Futures very own Pudsey.



Misfits Fundraising

The Misfits Motorcycle Club have raised £1000 for 
C1 Christmas surprise. The Misfits have recorded the 
students a wonderful Christmas message on video as 
they were unable to visit again this year. 
The Misfits also delivered the students and staff extra 
gifts and we look forward to sharing these with the 
students. 
The Misfits have been visiting the students in their 
class for over 25 years.  We have really missed seeing 
our friends, the Misfits, and we are so increasingly 
grateful that they continue to support our students 
and staff. We would like to wish them all a very Merry 
Christmas.

Pound Shop
Thank you, once again, to the generous Pound Shop in Hartlepool for their continued, incredibly generous 
support throughout the years. Once again, this year, their big-hearted donations have enabled us to create our 
fantastic enterprise produce. 

Cardio Drumming 

This term, we have started cardio drumming in 
CF1 and it has gone down a storm! Be it the steady 
rhythmic drumming of Queen’s “We Will Rock You” 
or the disco beats of Taylor Swift’s “Shake It Off”, the 
class have REALLY responded to this lively, physical 
activity.

CF1 TA Becca says “It’s really beneficial to the learners 
as it is energetic and really gets the them motivated 
for the day! The songs we chose are great and the 
learners really like them!”

Cardio drumming has many proven benefits, from 
helping with hand-eye coordination to reducing stress 
and anxiety to promoting synchronous brain activity 
(that’s getting both sides of the brain to work at once 
to you and me!) Most of all, it’s great fun and CF1 
love it, we aren’t sure about the neighbours though!

Our enterprise products are very popular, but, 
more importantly, help our learners develop vital 
basic numeracy, communication and work skills. 
Additionally, through this wonderful donation we 
have been able to give back to the local community, 
gifting prizes and raffle donations to help fund a 
Christmas party for local children at The Royal Naval 
Club.

Thank you so much, Pound Shop.
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Leavers

Mrs Quinn has worked as a Teaching Assistant across the school for 15 years.

Mrs Harrison has worked as a Teaching Assistant at the school for 4 years.

Both of them are taking up  new posts in a children’s home.  Mrs Quinn and Mrs Harrison have 
been valued members of our Catcote Family and have had a big impact on the lives of many of our 
students.  We wish them the very best of luck for the future.


